MINUTES

Beautification Advisory Committee 1800 Francisco Blvd. Pacifica, CA 94044 October 1, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 6:32 PM by Chair Jaquith. Members of the Beatification Advisory Committee (BAC) in attendance were, Ginny Jaquith, Wendy Santiago, Michael Mooney, David Martinez, and Patricia Hontalas. Karen Ervin, the Pacifica City Council Liaison, was also in attendance as were Aren Clark and Yessika Dominguez from the City of Pacifica Public Works Department.

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved without alteration.

Announcements:

- The issue of improving the area along Manor drive between Palmetto Avenue and Esplanade has not been discussed with Mr. Meyerhoff at this time.
- There may be some extra plants available from the upcoming beach planting project that could be used by the BAC. It is possible that they could be stored in the greenhouse located behind the Linda Mar fire station. Dave Martinez will repair the broken irrigation and Michael Mooney will make the repairs necessary to prevent deer from entering.
- There was a BAC display at the Fog Festival near the sand castle area.

Public Comment:

• Councilmember Mike O'Neill had requested to talk at the meeting but has rescheduled for the November Meeting.

Project Updates:

- Michael Mooney will assist with locating irrigation pipes at the Crespi planter boxes and will work with Cal-Trans on sand removal.
- The Agave Novas will be planted on the Linda Mar median strips on Monday October 6, 2014.

Continuing Business:

- It was requested that the City bus be made available to drive the judges involved in the Mayors' Pride Awards to the various judging sites. It was hoped that the awards could be presented at the first City Council meeting in November.
- The form to allow the BAC to adopt a section of Highway 1 has been submitted to Cal-Trans.
- The wall along Oceana Boulevard between Manor Drive and Monterey Road needs to have work done to repair spalling concrete before the addition of tiles or a mural.

New Business:

- The plan to place woodchips in front of the police station is acceptable to the police department.
- The BAC decided to apply for a booth at the Farmers Market after winter.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM.

The next meeting of the Beautification Advisory Committee is scheduled for Wednesday November 5, 2014 at 6:30 PM. The meeting will be held in the EOC room located in the Pacifica Police Station at 2075 Coast Highway Pacifica California.